Mr. John W. Bunn, Dean of Men, Stanford University, California.

Dear Mr. Bunn:

In a recent conversation with Dr. F. C. Allen, I confided to him my earnest desire to complete my graduate work toward the Ph. D. degree in Physical Education at Stanford University. He suggested that I write this letter to you as a means of introducing myself, and in the event that there might be a teaching position available on the physical education staff, my application would be considered.

I am at present an instructor in the Department of Physical Education here at the University of Kansas, and also varsity swimming and fencing coach. In 1937 and 1938 I was head coach of Boxing at the Haskell Indian School. I am now teaching the following skills: handball, boxing, fencing, swimming, tennis, wrestling, badminton and archery; and the following theory courses: "Tests and Measurements in Physical Education", a graduate course, and "Physical and Remedial Examination", an undergraduate course.

In June 1938 I received my M. A. degree in Psychology at the University of Kansas. I have twice reported on my original research before the research committee of the Central District Convention, and have been asked to make a further report on my research into the psychology of learning and its specific relationship to the teaching of skills in physical education and in coaching.

Dr. E. R. Elbel and I have also carried on reaction time experiments in fencing as a means of checking for a time-accuracy ratio. In collaboration with Mr. John Carmody, dean of men at Haskell Institute, we investigated physical handedness in Indians.